SALFORD CITY COUNCIL RECORD OF DECISION

Title: 
Seedley and Langworthy:

Urban Splash Chimney Pot Park Development

Provision of affordable housing

I COUNCILLOR PETER CONNOR, Lead Member for Housing Services in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F6 (a) Paragraph (iv) (1) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve

i. the proposal to deliver the affordable units on the Urban Splash scheme via English Partnership’s First time buyer’s initiative (FTBi);

ii. an increase in the number of affordable units included within the scheme from 50 to 91; 

iii. the sales and marketing strategy that will determine first time buyer eligibility and prioritisation for access to the affordable units.

The reasons are:

To assist with the delivery of affordable housing to first time buyers within Seedley and Langworthy as part of the Chimney pot Park development. 

Options considered and rejected were:  

Options were not considered as part of this report.

Assessment of Risk: Low/medium

English Partnerships are supporting the FTBi on the Urban Splash scheme. 

There is a risk that 91 units may not be delivered; the total number of affordable units provided will be determined by two key variables that cannot be predicted at the outset; the open market sale values at the time of disposal and the varying level of financial support requested by the individual purchaser. This situation will be monitored and discussions are in place between Urban Splash and the Council regarding the marketing of any surplus properties not captured by FTBi.

The Urban Splash homes have proved to be very popular and to date have been very successfully publicised and marketed.

It is expected that there will be a large demand for the affordable units.

The source of funding is: DCLG First time buyer’s initiative via English Partnerships

Legal advice obtained via Cobbetts, the Council’s appointed solicitors dealing with the Urban Splash funding and development agreement.

Financial advice obtained: Nigel Dickens has been made aware of the report.


The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: 

Lead Member for Housing report dated 06 April 2006 :Initial deed of variation

Delegated Decision Notice, approved September 2006: Deed of variation to agree to commencement of phase 2 works.

Contact Officer:  Gill Finlay

Housing Market Renewal Programme Manager

Tel. No 0161 212 4460

gill.finlay@salford.gov.uk
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	X

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee 

	


Key

*
Tick boxes at end of these lines, as appropriate.

Signed Councillor Peter Connor

Dated 14th December, 2006


Lead Member

__________________________________________________________________________

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY.

*
This decision was published on 14th December, 2006

*
This decision will come into force on 22nd December, 2006,


unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules
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